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Presidentôs Notes 

 
Many people will walk in and out of your life, but only true friends will leave footprints in 
your heartò                                                                   ˈ Eleanor Roosevelt  
 
 
 A new year, a new slate of officers, a new group of volunteers, a new agenda at the general 
meeting.   
 
Happy New Year to all QBS members and their families.  This holiday season was fun, frantic and 
a blessing to the Contreras/Kennedy household.  Looking back is productive in that it shows us a 
path well trod and a blueprint for the future.  I remember 2011 at QBS as a blur of good friends, 
inspiring speakers and an outlet for creativity and charity.  I feel lucky to be following Marilyn 
Pond as our past 2011 President.  Marilyn is a positive force of nature, with a lovely disposition, a 
lively sense of humor, and an encouraging friend who sticks like Velcro when you really need the 
support.  If only I can do half the job she did as president, I will be in good stead. 
 
At our December board party I received input about making a few changes in how we run our 
general meeting.  As the only constant in our lives is change, I thought what can it hurt to try out a 
new agenda?  It may not be comfortable for all, but that is the beauty of change; youôll never know 
unless you give it a test run. 
 
Hereôs how January will differ:   
1-the meeting will start promptly at 7 with all general business reports from our board members  
2-scheduled break 
3-featured speaker or program  
4-Show and Tell  
5-Raffle results  
 
Not too earth shattering, but a different order.  Are you game?  I am.  Letôs see how January plays 
out. 
 
I would like to welcome aboard our new slate of officers, and thank those staying on the board or 
in appointed positions.  Please note we do not have a Hospitality Chair(s), so there will not be any 
coffee or lemonade served.  January Birthday attendees are still reminded to bring cake, cookies, 
veggies, etc. to share and to help with clean-up.   
 
Sew Happy, 
Susan Contreras  =^. .^= 

Date  Speaker  Topic  Website  

January 12, 2012  Patricia Beaver  A Funny Thing Happened To  
Me When I Moved To Utah  

www.quiltingbypatricia.com  

February 9, 2012  Marguerette Tate  To be  Announced   

Programs  
Joanie Wolf and Kathleen Lisenby  
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Workshop Corner  

Vicki Allred and Marisol Rodarte  

2012 QBS Positions Urgently Need Your Support  

 
Please consider volunteering to fill one of the appointed positions or one of the open standing committee positions.  You donôt have to go it 
alone.  Get a friend to work with you.  Simply let a member of the nominating committee know if you are willing to help out.  If you are a 
member of a friendship group, perhaps your group can take on a position and rotate itôs responsibilities. 
 
Appointed Positions are filled for one year and no more than two consecutive years.  We need team members for the following:  
Newsletter Editor                                             Intraguild Coordinator 
Parliamentarian    Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds Representative 
 
Standing Committees have no term limits and no voting rights on the board.  Positions open are:  
Historian     Show and Tell 
Facilities/Equipment   Hospitality     
Opportunity Quilt Current   Greeters 
Opportunity Quilt Future   Guild Basket 
 
We are so pleased to announce Vicki Allred will be our staff photographer for 2012.  And a heartfelt thank you to Vicki 
for taking and sharing photos she took at the 2011 Retreat and for pitch hitting at 2011 general meetings when Deb 
Cardinale was traveling for business.  A lot of hugs and most sincere appreciation to Deb Cardinale for her two year 
stint as the QBS Photographer and in her position as Web-Mistress.  Your thorough and professional follow-through 
was amazing.  Thank you for jobs well done, Deb. 
 
Please contact one of the following if you have any questions or would like to volunteer.  Robin Gallagher, JoAnn 
Kerrigan, Pat Barton, Connie Higgins & Paula Dudek  

Paper Doll Crayon Quilt is the first workshop for 2012.  The class will be taught by Patricia Beaver on Saturday, January 14.   There is 

plenty of room available for this fun class.  Contact Vicki or Marisol to sign - up.  

February 9th workshop features Marguerette Tate teaching her technique to produce these òOut of Africaó  wall- hangings. 
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Plan Ahead  

 

2012 Special Events  

 

Just Do It, Quilter! - 2012 UFO Challenge  

 

This year we are concentrating on only FOUR quilts due in March, June, September and December. 
Sign up in January or Februaryð$10.  Below are suggestions/inspirations for this yearôs quilts. 

But any finished-bound-labeled quilt, any month will get you a ticket for the UFO Raffle!  
 

J ump in with both feet  is a quilt from scratch; a kit you bought some time ago, fabric you have  
 love or a pattern or technique you have wanted to try.  

Do Your Part. If you make a charity or auction quilt, you will receive double raffle tickets!  
In Your Closet. This one is a true UFO that has been started, waiting to be finished.  

QBS Workshop.  If you finish a quilt from a 2012 QBS workshop you will receive double raffle tickets!  
 

May - Chinese Auction  
 

This is a Clean-Out-Your-Closet event.    Display your unwanted fabric, patterns, notions, etc.  
in clear Ziplok baggies or fix them up fancy in a basket or two.  Include a description, such as:  
ñSix 8 inch log cabin blocks + İ yard extra fabric.ò   Weôll put a bag in front of your baggy or 
basket for others to put their tickets in and then weôll draw a winning ticket for each treasure. 

 
September ï Quilt Auction  

 

Start thinking now about what quilts you will donate for our big auction of 2012.  
Contact Ann Leibovitz to sign up.  

 

 

Quilters By The Sea  
Application/Information update  

Year 20___  
 

__  New Member      __ Renewal       __ Newsletter  Subscription       __ Information  Update  
 

For new members and newsletter subscriptions, please fill out the form completely.  For membership renew-
als, please include your name and the year for which you are renewing your membership.  Also, please fill out 
any areas where your information may have changed in the past year.  For information updates, please in-
clude your name and only the information we need to update.  
 

Name _____________________________________  
Address ___________________________________  
City _______________________________________  
Home Phone _______________________  Cell phone ________________________________  
eMail address ________________________________________________________________  
Birthday ___________________________  
Other information 
______________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________  
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Community Relations  
Randy Miller  

 
We will be drawing the winning ticket 
From all the 2011 Community Rela-
tions participants, for one person to 
have a quilt quilted by Sue Salinger.  
The size of the quilt will be limited to  
60 x 80 inches. 
 

Three hundred forty three quilts were turned in for 2011.  
This is a whopping 114% of our 300 quilt goal for 2011.  Fan-
tastic job!  Our new goal for 2012 will be 350 quilts.  So letôs 
all get started now and see how many we can make. 
 
We had a really good workshop in December; most at-
tendees finished at least one quilt; and some also completed 
a jelly roll quilt.  There was a tie for the winner between 
Deanna Paul and Wendy Dillon.  Making the jelly roll quilts 
was so much fun that many took extra kits home to make at 
home.  We will be adding jelly roll kits with instructions to our 
2012 kit assortment. 
 
We have lots of quilt tops left over from 2011 that just need 
quilting.  This presents an excellent opportunity for you to 
practice your quilting skills on your home sewing machine.  
These quilts can be finished either by quilting in the ditch, 
free motion quilting, or just sewing straight stitches on the 
quilt.  We will have batting available, or if you have extra, you 
can donate your own to the cause. 
 
Our guests had a great time at the December Holiday meet-
ing; they really liked all the quilts and gifts we gave them.  It 
is wonderful to see the generosity of our members.  We dis-
tributed 245 quilts at the December meeting; the rest having 
been distributed earlier in the year. 
 
There will be no Community Relations for the month of Janu-
ary. 

 Library Notice  
Caroline Finley and Brenda Rouse  

 
Members are encouraged to bring quilting 
magazines to share/swap at the January 
General Meeting.  
 
Remember one "quilters stash is another 
quilters inspiration and treasure."   
 

 
Bunney Hutch Quilt óN Sew Abrupt Closure 

 
Randy Miller received a phone call on December 19th announcing 
the closure of the Bunney Hutch in Los Alamitos.  This was very 
sad news for the local quilting community, especially those mem-
bers who frequented Sew So Early and Sew So Late gatherings. 
 

SCCQG Meetings Scheduled  
 
Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds Board Meeting 
will be held on January 14, 2012 at 9 a.m.  The General 
Meeting follows at 10 a.m.  Location is conveniently near 
the 91 freeway, west of Knottôs Berry Farm; at Walter Ehlers 
Community Center, 8150 Knott Ave., Buena Park, 90620.  
The location is also only two miles from M & L Discount 
Fabrics.  Nearby quilt  shops are The Quilt Cupboard and 
Tranquility Quilts.   
 
The meeting will discuss options of what happens at a gen-
eral meeting when you donôt have a speaker.  These can be 
deliberately planned sessions such as some of our smaller 
guilds do all the time, or they might be impromptu due a 
speaker being unable to appear.  Having something in the 
ñback pocketò to pull out at the last minute is always a good 
thing for your program chairperson.  Bring your own ideas to 
share, and if you have tried some of these, let the rest of us 
know how it was received. 
 
Anyone wishing to attend is welcome.  Please let Randy 
Miller know if you will be attending so Acacia Guild can plan 
accordingly.  They will be serving breakfast at 9 a.m. fol-
lowed by the meeting starting at 10 a.m. 

Intraguild ï Raffle Winners  
 

After a two month hiatus, and contrary to tradition for a December 
meeting, we had raffles this time.  There were the usual ten prizes, 
plus a premium prize from Bears Quilt Shop: a certificate good for 
up to $150 off the quilting of a quilt.  
The raffles included gift certificates from several local shops as well 
as many handy notions and tools.   
We had Pat Morrison, Rita Stoll and Mary Thrasher win individual  
prizes.  Terry Gutierrez won three prizes and Jaylen , the daughter 
of one of our members, walked away with four prizes. Her mom 
says sheôs interested in learning to quilt, so the sewing kit, stork 
scissors, and organizer she won will come in quite handy.   Showing 
her generous nature, she shared items with people sitting at her 
table. 
2012 will see more raffles, and more opportunities for winning quilty 
items for the bargain price of $1 for 3 tickets. 

 
See you then, 
Susan Wheeler  

 
December Membership Statistics  

Jan Hinman  
 

 
Members                               91  
Visitors                                   9  
New Members                         1  
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Opportunity Quilt Winner  
 

Congratulations to our very own Pat Adair , far right, the win-
ner of the QBS 2011 Opportunity Quilt. It was a real treat to 
be in the audience at the December meeting and see the ex-
pression on Patôs face when her name was announced.  Shown 
above with Pat are Grace Boughner, left, and Sandra 
Szladek , center, Opportunity Quilt Chairpersons. 
 
Thanks to all QBS members who made Homestead Hearth, the 
Civil War Tribute Quilt; and to those unsung heroines whom 
showed, promoted and sold tickets for this critical fundraising 
endeavor. 

 
THIRD QUARTER AUDIT REPORT  

 
The third quarter of 2011 was audited on December 1, 2011 with results as follows:  

One void check:  # 2296  
 
Six checks not cleared/cashed in the third quarter:  
#2297    $250            Larene Smith  
#2299    $22.56         Kasey Egelus  
#2302    $30             Judith Brown Santiago  
#2303      $30              Sheryl Stahl  
#2316    $519.50       SCCQG 
#2319    $9.79           Mary Thrasher   
 
The following four checks have NOT cleared/cashed from other periods: 
12/19/2010    #2226  Jennifer Boughner     $50  
12/31/2010    #2230  Sonia Das                  $20 
4/22/2011      #2289   Patricia Savage        $30  
10/16/2011    #2355  SCCQG                     $25   
 
Respectfully submitted from your auditors,  
Christine Panos and Karen Binkley  

It is with a heavy heart we report the sudden 
passing of Terry Bolduc, 65, husband and 
best friend of Susan Salinger -Bolduc, member 
and past President of Quilters by the Sea.  
 
Terry died the evening of Monday, January 2, 
2012; from colon cancer.  He was surrounded 
by his loving family members in his home.  
 
In addition to Sue, Terry is survived by his 
children, Bryan, Traci and stepson, Sean; and 
two grandchildren, Hunter and Benjamin.  

Historical Quilt Stolen From Museum  
 
A 63-inch tall historical quilt is missing from a museum in Balti-
more County, and police are searching for a culprit. 
 
Investigators said a glass pane to the rear door of the museum 
was broken and that several items were damaged in the recent 
incident, but the quilt was the only thing stolen. 
 
The quilt is 43 inches by 63 inches. Its bordered with gold-colored 
feathers and an image of an American eagle on one side, and the 
phrase ñMaryland the free stateò and legal writings on the other 
side.  Authorities havenôt said how much the quilt is worth. 
Anyone with information is asked to call CrimeStoppers at 1-866-7
-LOCKUP. 
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Recipients of 2011 QBS Community Relations Quilts  

A nurse representative from St. Maryôs Hospital receives quilts from 

Randy and Linda.  

Linda Fowler presents quilts to representatives from the Long Beach 

Police Department.  

Tatiana Sere from the Long Beach Womenôs shelter and an unidentified 

associate on the right, receive quilts from Linda Fowler, center.  

Rex Jennings from the Long Beach Veteranôs Hospital receives quilts 

from Randy Miller, center, and Linda Fowler.  
Bonnie Beardsley from New Life Beginnings receives Community Rela-

tions quilts from Randy Miller, center, and Linda Fowler, right.  

Denise  Dahlhausen, second from left, and Linda Kimberly, far right, 

both from For the Child; receive quilts from Randy and Linda.  


